On Tuesday, November 12, 2013, Mayor Chris Parker called to order the Stockton City Council meeting
at Stockton city Hall at 7:00 P.M. Council members Jack Roberts, Neil Hjelmeland, Lisa Gibbs, and Chad

Wangen were in attendance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Public voice forum: Marilyn Johnson asked why there were no flags on the street for Veteran’s Day.
Chad Larson replied he had forgotten it was even a holiday. Mayor Parker would like to send a Thank
You for those Veteran’s that are in our community.

Neil Hjelmeland made a motion to accept the agenda, with a second from Chad Wangen. Motion
passed unanimously.

Jack Roberts made a motion to accept the financial report and pay all bills with a second from Neil
Hjelmeland. Motion passed unanimously.

Correction on the October 8, 2013 minutes under City Maintenance, the sentence should read “Council
would like to see the results of the vibrating machine work first.” Chad Wangen made a motion to
accept the October 8, 2013 minutes with correction, motion seconded by Lisa Gibbs. Motion passed

unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:
Blacktop MHP: Bill Trygstad was not in attendance; however Dave McCorquodale has filled in

the holes along Hickory Lane by himself. Clerk Winchester talked with Bill Trygstad about this and Mr.
Trygstad stated that Dunn will still need to mill, clean and patch in the springtime. The City should not
pay any bills unless the pay estimate comes from him.

Water Violation: MN Dept. of Health is looking for a compliance agreement about our
intentions. Since they have granted the one year the City requested, Mr. Trygstad stated the City needs
to agree on this schedule. Chad Wangen made a motion to accept the MN Dept. of Health’s timeline,
with a second from Lisa Gibbs. Motion passed unanimously.

ATV/Snowmobile Ord: There were a few typos and fixes to be made. Chad Wangen made a
motion to hold a Public Hearing at 6:45 pm, November 26, 2013, with a second from Neil Hjelmeland.
Motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

Snow/Dump exchange: Chad Larson’s is a 1998 Ford Louisville, 125,328 miles and GVWR of
41,000, City bought it for $31,000. Mark Potter would like to trade it for a 2000 Chevy 7500, with
49,462 miles, GVWR of 33, 000. Both are priced about the same, without blades/plows. Chad Larson
has tried out the 2000 Chevy and likes the vehicle better; it is smaller and would be easier to handle on
City Streets. Chris Parker made a motion to evenly trade the two dump trucks, with a request that Mr.
Potter take an 1-inch off head rack to fit into the garage. Jack Roberts seconded the motion, motion
passed unanimously.

Russell & Assoc. contract: For years: 2013-57750 * 2014-$8000 * 2015-8250. Chris Parker
made a motion to accept the contract, with a second from Lisa Gibbs. Motion passed unanimously.

Winona Co. Assessments: - Current assessments are at $9,204.20. This is for any non-paid bills
from Sewer, water, water hook up, dogs, and building permits not paid by November 15, 2013. Jack
Roberts made a motion to accept the assessments not paid by November 15 to be assessed, with a
second from Neil Hjelmeland. Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Chris Parker made a motion to close the Stockton City Council meeting, with a second from Chad
Wangen. Motion passed unanimously, meeting adjourned at 7:41 PM




